
 

May 19, 2023 
 
Dear Dr. Take, 
 
On behalf of the Board of Trustees of Barrow Neurological Foundation (BNF), I am pleased to inform you 
that your FY24 project, Impairment of efferocytosis promotes aneurysm rupture, meets the requirements 
for innovative patient care, groundbreaking research, or state-of-the-art education and is being awarded 
funding. The award is approved for $110,495.00 from donor-designated funds. This includes direct costs of 
$84,996.00 and indirect costs of $25,499.00. The award period is July 1, 2023, through June 30, 2024. All 
BNF awards are subject to the BNF Use of Funds Policy (see attached). 
 
Research Administration will process the award; you will receive an official Grant Award Acceptance 
Agreement, which must be signed and returned according to the instructions provided with the 
agreement. For projects that need IRB approval, the IRB submission must be made by July 31, 2023. 
 
You will work with Alicia Cybulski, BNF’s Funds Manager, and Rachel Pinto, BNF’s Project Manager, who 
will monitor the progress of the project along with your Program Manager/Supervisor on a minimum of a 
quarterly basis to ensure funds are being spent and the project is moving forward. 
 
BNF requires two reports with a narrative on the impact of the funding and financial accounting of 
expenses for its Board of Trustees. The first will be a mid-year progress report due January 31, 2024. The 
final report will be due July 31, 2024, and must include a description of the project results and completion 
of the project’s overall aims. Reminders will be sent by thirty days before the due dates. 
 
Research projects may carry forward the awarded funds for one year. To qualify for carry forward, funds 
must remain, a demonstration of research progress but the need for continued work on the project, and 
submission of both reports (mid-year and final). 
 
In all public acknowledgments, you must indicate Barrow Neurological Foundation funds this project. You 
may also be asked to participate in BNF public relations efforts, including presenting at BNF events and 
meetings, being featured on BNF social media channels, or participating in BNF digital and published 
content. 
 
Please get in touch with BNF’s Funds Manager, Alicia Cybulski, at Alicia.Cybulski@dignityhealth.org or 
x61048 for any questions about the award. 
  
Again, on behalf of BNF and its Board of Trustees, congratulations on your award. We look forward to your 
progress this year. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Katie Cobb 
President, Barrow Neurological Foundation 
 


